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MINUTE OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING HELD AT OCHIL HOUSE, ALLOA AND REMOTELY (VIA MS TEAMS) ON THURSDAY 26th MAY 2022
Present

1. Margaret Baxter (Chairperson)
2. Graham Collie 

3. Louise Gregory
4. Aileen Crichton

5. Teresa McNally 
6. Tom Brown  
7. Bramley Eccles 

In Attendance
Anne Smith, Director of Finance & Corporate Services / Depute Chief Executive 

Andrew Gibb, Property Services Manager 

1.0 RECORDING OF MEETING 
RESOLUTION:  The Board approved that the meeting be recorded.

2.0 APOLOGIES 

Apologies were received from Ewen Cameron, Susan Mackay, John Campbell, Lynne Brierley and Linda McLaren.
3.0 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
There were no declarations of interest.

4.0 MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING HELD ON 28TH APRIL 2022 

RESOLUTION:  The minutes of the meeting of 28th April 2022 were agreed as a true and accurate record on a motion from Bramley Eccles, seconded by Louise Gregory.

5.0 MATTERS ARISING FROM AGENDA ITEM 4.0

5.1
A.O.C.B.


Teresa McNally advised Committee that Misha Jack from the Scottish Housing Network 
had sadly passed away.

5.2
Strategy Away Day 

The Acting Chief Executive advised the Board that there had not been enough attendees in order to proceed with the re-scheduled Strategy away day in June.  The date will be put back until October 2022 when more Board members may be able to attend.  This appears to be a good time to try and re-arrange the day as the ARC figures will be available in August/September and a full updated version of the performance results up to March 2022 will be available.  

6.0 
DRAFT MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS TO 31ST MARCH 2022 
The Acting Chief Executive summarised the key aspects of the Board report:
· Surplus reported of £1.4m versus budget of £1.1m
· Variance mainly due to underspend on planned maintenance of £348k.
· Rents receivable lower than budget due to Mar Street flat refurbishment issues
· Closing bank balance in line with previous year at £10.1m
COMMITTEE COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired regarding page 9, the 30th Anniversary costs and wondered why they were still showing.
The Acting Chief Executive replied that it was showing that there was a credit of £511 there and that this related to an accounting adjustment from the previous year.
RESOLUTION:  The Draft Management Accounts to 31st March 2022 were noted by the Board.

7.0 YEAR END REVIEW 2021/2022 / QUARTERLY MANAGEMENT REPORTS FOR PERIOD 1ST JANUARY TO 31ST MARCH 2022
The Acting Chief Executive presented the written report on the Quarterly Management Reports for Period 1st January to 31st March 2022.
7.1 Corporate Performance
The Board noted the following aspects of the report circulated by the Acting Chief Executive:

· Performance for the year of 68% versus target of 75%
· Taking into account indicators affected by covid, the position would be 76%.
· Covid has affected performance in a number of areas such as non-emergency repair ties, re-let times and gas safety checks
COMMITTEE COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Graham Collie enquired regarding the gas safety checks and wondered how far in advance of annual renewal the process started.  
The Property Services Manager advised that the process starts at 10 months from the anniversary date, thus allowing 8 weeks to access the property.  The process normally takes around 5 weeks.  The six failures during the year were due to covid issues.   

7.2 Strategic Objectives Compliance 

The Board noted the following aspects of the report by the Acting Chief Executive:

· Of the six strategic objectives, one achieved high compliance during the year, four achieved medium compliance one was low compliance

· Human Resources and Health & Safety scored as low compliance for the year. This was due to staff absence rates, a health &safety incident at the office (relating to a contractor) and the covid-related problems experienced with the gas servicing requirements 
COMMITTEE COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Graham Collie enquired about the SHQS score being lower, having gone from the mid 80’s and now down to 75.26%.
The Property Services Manager advised that if any property fails the EESSH standard, they would automatically fail SHQS.  The second issue was the requirement to do EICR’s (electricity checks). The Association had a major job to get through this for the year end and finished up with over 200 properties where the certification was not in place. Around 120 are abeyances, because of access issues, for others there is no certificate (the check was done around 4 years ago and the certificate is still valid, but the paperwork cannot be located). As a result of this the SHQS compliance figure has decreased.

Committee noted the report.
7.3 Capital Programme Progress 
As the details relating to item 7.3 are considered to contain information of a commercially sensitive nature, the record of this Agenda Item is contained in a Commercially Sensitive Extract of Minutes.

7.4 Corporate Management Plan Progress
The Board noted the following aspects of the report by the Housing Services Manager and presented by the Acting Chief Executive:

· 97% of tasks were completed in quarter 4
· The year-end position is that 6 tasks were incomplete – these were items deferred as a result of competing workload priorities
7.5 Annual Assurance Statement (AAS)
The Board noted the following aspects of the report circulated by the Acting Chief Executive:
· This review of the AAS, brings the Board up to date with all new pieces of evidence identified since October 2021 (158 new pieces of evidence have been updated)
· The next quarterly update will be presented to the July Board meeting
· Appendix 2 is the updated SFHA toolkit, with links to evidence which is populated in Govenda for Board members to view
· Any items highlighted orange require to be updated before the AAS is finalised in December
· The updated timetable is attached at Appendix 3
· Action Plan progress is noted in the Action Plan attached at Appendix 4
RESOLUTION:  The Quarterly Management Reports for Period 1st January to 31st 

March 2022 were approved by the Board.

8.0 STRATEGIC RISK MANAGEMENT Q4 2021/2022 
The Acting Chief Executive presented the written report on behalf of the Housing Services Manager of the Strategic Risk Management 2020/2021 (Q4) and highlighted the movement in various risks over the period as follows;

1. Covid-19

2. Reduced Risks

Covid related risks are now substantially reduced, and the covid risk register will be reviewed before the July meeting. If any risks remain in this area, they will be incorporated into the main risk register.
3. Deleted Risk

Committee noted the following risks which were proposed to be deleted from the register:

· Inadequate IT systems – the new server has removed this risk, as all staff are now able to work remotely at short notice.
RESOLUTION:  The Strategic Risk Management Q4 2021/2022 Report was approved by the Board.
9.0 ANNUAL RETURN ON THE CHARTER (ARC) 2022 
The Acting Chief Executive summarised the key aspects of the Board report by the Housing Services Manager and confirmed:

· The return has been completed by the Housing Services Manager, Property Services Manager and Acting Chief Executive.
· The return will be submitted by Tuesday 31st May 2022.
RESOLUTION:  The Annual Return on the Charter (ARC) 2022 was approved by the Board.
10.0 COMMUNITY INITIATIVES FUND 
The Property Services Manager summarised the key aspects of the Board report which highlighted the activities and expenditure during 2021/2022.
· There were 4 beneficiaries of our Community Initiatives Fund during 2021/22;
· So far in 2022/23 there are 2 beneficiaries;
· We have achieved success with our Community Benefits with the following being offered / taken forward:

· An apprenticeship through our gas contractor;
· Work experience for school leavers;

· Seasonal recruits through our landscapers;

· Access to £1000 per year through our landscaper’s investment fund;

· Rebate of £20 on each new boiler over the new 5-year contract, payable back to OVHA for use on community projects.
· The Energy Redress Fund has been highly successful with around £66k going to our tenants over the 3 phases through 2021/22.
Community Benefits are actively being pursued on each contract opportunity so that we maximise either financial, employment or other opportunities that we can give back to our tenants and communities.
COMMITTEE COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Tom Brown suggested it might be worth having a word with Alloa First.  The bid that they operate is really restricted to a very small part of the town, and that they might have some approaches that they perhaps couldn’t fulfil as they were outside their bid area, and it may be worthwhile considering contacting them.
The Property Services Manager commented that he would contact Alloa bid and make enquiries.
COMMITTEE COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired regarding Appendix 1 and looking at the dates, she wondered if we were no longer supporting some of the earlier lists because of Covid or is it a decision not to support some of the community groups listed.

The Property Services Manager responded that the Community Initiatives Fund is generally open for applications and is advertised through social media, news posts on the website, the newsletters.  
The Acting Chief Executive commented that these groups haven’t approached us and generally we haven’t refused anyone.  We are not getting lots of requests and they are very sporadic.  

It was generally felt that Covid had probably put the stop on requests over the last two years or so.
RESOLUTION:  The Community Initiatives Fund (Annual Report) was approved by the Board.
11.0 
NOTIFIABLE EVENTS 
The Acting Chief Executive summarised the key aspects of the Board report and confirmed that there had been three events which led to a Notifiable Event submission to SHR during 2021/2022. 
· one relating to the senior officer absence in September 2021, and this is the only one of the three that is still open. The Acting Chief Executive regularly communicates with the Regulator to keep them updated; 

· the other in September 2021 was in relation to the amendment to the Rules;  

· the final one, in March 2022, was relating to the standard security for the Ash Grove and Connelly Court properties in favour of Bank of Scotland.
The Board noted the extracts from the SHR Landlord Portal and that this confirmed that 3 Notifiable Events were submitted during 2021/2022.
The Board also were assured that all submissions had been made in accordance with relevant regulatory guidance.
RESOLUTION: The Notifiable Events (Annual Report) was approved by the Board.
12.0 
LOAN PORTFOLIO RETURN 

The Acting Chief Executive advised that the reason that the Loan Portfolio Return was deferred, was because the Regulator had deferred the deadline until the 30th June, so this report will be presented to the Board at the end of June 2022.

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the deferral of the Loan Portfolio Return.
13.0 
5 YEAR FINANCIAL PROJECTIONS (“5YFP”) 

The Acting Chief Executive summarised the key aspects of the Committee report and advised the Board that the Finance and Audit Committee had reviewed the 30 Year Projections at their meeting on 12th May and the 30 Year Projections have already been approved, but the 5 Year Projections that are submitted to the Regulator are in a slightly different format and do require to be approved by the Board.  These are due to be submitted to the Regulator by Tuesday 31st June.  The report was summarised as follows:

· The updated plans show cash at a low point of £4.59M in 2027 and healthy cash 
balances throughout 

· Loan covenants comfortably met throughout

· Employee costs based on the current staff structure, apart from year 1 which includes the additional funds for an extra finance person because of the staff shortage, but as of year 2 this would revert back to the current staff structure 

· New social housing units forecast at 100 over the next 5 years, with most of these in 
year 4 and 5 – this includes 8 grants funded off the shelf properties every year

· Past service deficit contributions of £196K in current year and ceasing on 31st March 
2023 in line with Pensions Trust guidance

· Bad debts forecast throughout the plan at 1% (previously 2.5%) – based on average of 0.64% over the past 4 years.  If the arrears started to increase, we would have to re-look at this assumption.  
· Previously we had rent increases throughout the 30-year plan at inflation plus 0.75%.  We have been able to contain these at inflation only throughout the plan, which is good news.
· Appendix 6 is the return to the Regulator itself

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION: Teresa McNally had a question in relation to Appendix 6 and the “Right to Buy”, but the Acting Chief Executive had explained to Teresa that this related to a shared ownership property sale last year.

RESOLUTION:  The 5 Year Financial Projections (“5 YFP”) were approved by the Board.

14.0 
MINUTES OF THE HSEHR COMMITTEE MEETING OF 4TH MAY 2022 
14.1 Verbal Report from Vice Convenor 

Teresa McNally, Vice Convenor advised the Board that the Minutes were self-explanatory.  

The Health & Safety Manual required to be signed by the HSEHR Committee before the audit on 18th May.  
COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION: Teresa McNally enquired about the Chief Executive current situation and the Acting Chief Executive gave the Board an update. 

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the Minutes of the HSEHR Committee meeting of 4th May 2022.
15.0 
MINUTES OF THE FACG COMMITTEE MEETING OF 12TH MAY 2022 
15.1 Verbal Report from Convenor 
Tom Brown advised the Board that the Minutes were self-explanatory.  

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the Minutes of the FACG Committee meeting of 12th May 2022.
15.2 Commercially Sensitive Extract of the FACG Committee meeting of 12th May 2022   

           RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the Commercially Sensitive Extract of the FACG Committee meeting of 12th May 2022.
16.0 
GOVERNANCE / OTHER BOARD TRAINING ISSUES

16.1 Board Performance & Development Reviews
The Chairperson thanked Graham for booking all Board members in for their appraisals.  The Corporate Services Administrator would now be off on holiday for a period of 10 days, so the Chairperson advised Board members that anyone who had an appointment in the next 10 days would require to send their completed forms back to her and Graham Collie.  The Chairperson’s Evaluation form should be returned to Graham and Susan Mackay.
16.2 Committee Training Programme 2022.2023 
The Chairperson advised the Board that the Health & Safety Audit had identified that the Board should receive refresher H & S training.  This will be arranged as one of the training days. 
We will also now have the Strategy Away Day re-scheduled for October and any other training can be discussed/identified as part of the appraisal process.

16.3 Age Scotland Presentation 

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the Age Scotland Presentation.
16.4 EVH Annual Report 2022 

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the EVH Annual Report 2022 and the Chairperson congratulated Teresa McNally on her appointment as EVH’s Vice Chairperson.  
16.5 External Audit Plan 2022 

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the External Audit Plan 2022.
16.6 Updated Committee Schedules 2022/2023 


The Acting Chief Executive confirmed that the Board meeting is due to be held on 30th June 2022 and not 23rd June as noted in the previous schedule.


RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the Updated Committee Schedules 2022/2023 
17.0 
EVH MONTHLY REPORT: MAY 2022 
RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the May EVH Monthly Report.
18.0 
A.O.C.B

18.1
SFHA Annual Conference

The Chairperson advised the Board that the Annual SFHA Conference is taking place on 14th/15th June 2022.  

It is being held in the Radisson Blu Hotel in Glasgow.  

	ACTION: Teresa McNally is going to attend on behalf of the Association and will provide the Board with a report thereafter.
	RESPONSIBILITY

Acting Chief Executive


18.2
Diversity and Equalities Working Group 


The Acting Chief Executive advised the Board that following on from Stuart Eglington’s Diversity and Equality training, the Association’s first working group session on the equalities data collection process is taking place on 10th June 2022 from 10.00 am till 12.00 noon.  There are seven staff members who are taking part, and Stuart had opened this up to any Board member who may be interested in being involved.


Aileen Crichton and Margaret Baxter advised they would like to attend and the Acting Chief Executive would arrange to have a Teams invite sent out to them.
	ACTION: Aileen Crichton and Margaret Baxter expressed an interest in attending and the Acting Chief Executive would arrange to have a Teams invite sent out to them.
	RESPONSIBILITY

Acting Chief Executive



COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Louise Gregory commented that she felt that there were some questions on the questionnaire that she felt that the Association did not need to enquire about.


The Acting Chief Executive advised that the Association’s working group is being set up to look at these issues, including whether we should be anonymising the forms and perhaps get more returns that way. 

18.3
Mill Road
As the details relating to item 18.3 are considered to contain information of a commercially sensitive nature, the record of this Agenda Item is contained in a Commercially Sensitive Extract of Minutes.
19.0 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 
30th June 2022
Anne Smith
Acting Chief Executive

9th June 2022
Signed ………………………………………………… (Chairperson)
   Date ………………
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